NHW. Old Bolingbroke March 29th 2018.

Crime Report February 2018.
Residential Houses Broken Into .

Holton Holegate Spilsby.

Partney Spilsby.

Main Road East Keal.

Main Road Toynton All Saints.

Peasgate Road Holton Holegate.

Garages broken into Spilsby and Stickney area.

March 2018

We have so far had two incidents in Old Bolingbroke this Month.

First incident.
Chapel Road. Suspicious Circumstances.
Electric Meter possibly broken into.

Second incident.

Scrap metal stolen from Castle View garden Hagnaby Road.
One hot water cylinder.

Two house radiators.

One car battery.

There have been ten burglaries in the Neighbourhood Policing Team
area. Including farms and outbuildings.
Five of these were in Horncastle.

One of these incidents was a house broken into between 11.30 - 3pm.
in Toynton All Saints.
House ransacked and items of sentimental value stolen.

There has been a red Transit Van in South Lincolnshire Area.
Coningsby / Lanrick / Mareham le Fen . Registration X266 TGE with men
snooping around properties allegedly looking for scrap metal.

The last time this happened a house was broken into.

Police are aware.

Dog Fouling.

We have had a visit to Old Bolingbroke from the ELDC Dog Warden.
She has put up three No Dog Fouling notices in our village.



The worst areas are
The Village Hall Field.
The Route Yard
Hareby Lane

Back Lane.

On The Castle.

If you are walking or running your dogs in the fields or lanes it's an offence
not to pick up after your dogs.

Whilst on the subjects of dogs can you please be aware that in the last few
days there have been attempts made to steal dogs.
The Police are aware of these incidents.

Two men in Tattershall tried to snatch a dog from its owner when she was out walking.

A man tried to steal a dog from a garden in Eastgate Louth. It was only because the dog did
not have a collar on that the man could not drag it through the gate.

A dog was stolen from Louth on Tuesday.

| am pleased to say the dog has now been recovered.

Please be extra vigilant when walking, running or leaving your dogs
unsupervised in your garden.

In May our PCSO Phil Pollard will be retiring from the Police Force .

We will be having a new PCSO for our village.

Phil has worked very hard in our village especially with ASB and other crimes
for many years. This has been much appreciated.

I will now be posting NHW incidents on our Village Facebook.
For all the villagers not on it | will do my usual ring around to let them know
of any incidents.

We have had a lot of Criminal Activity in our village and surrounding areas.

Please be extra vigilant and if you see anything suspicious please ring Lincolnshire Police on
101.

Let us try to keep Old Bolingbroke a safe place to live.

Any problems to do with NHW please contact me.

Linda Creedy.



